

The Griffin

ISSN 0383 7335 A publication of the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia

XOXOXOXOXOXOXOXOXOX

Vol. 11, No. 2

JUNE 1986

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING

The Annual Meeting of the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia will be held on Thursday, June 19th at 8:00 P.M. at the Nova Scotia Museum, 1747 Summer Street, Halifax, N. S., with the following Agenda:

- 1. Approval of Agenda
- Minutes of Annual Meeting, June 1985 2.
- Reports of the Officers: 3.
 - 3.1 President, F. W. Matthews
 - 3.2 Treasurer, John MacLeod
 - Auditor's Report, Ian McKee 3.2.1

 - 3.3 Program Committee, Pamela Collins3.4 Membership Committee, Betty Shatford
 - 3.5 Newsletter, Maud Godfrey
 - 3.6 Publications Committee, Judith Tulloch
 - 3.7 Projects Committee, Elizabeth Pacey
- 4. Resolution re Sale of the Macdonald Property, Windsor, N.S.
- 5. Election of Officers (See Nominations attached)
- 6. Appointment of Auditor, Lucille Stewart
- 7. New Business

ANNUAL COMMITTEE REPORTS 1985.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT.

Preservation of our heritage through education and at times through action, has been the main thrust of the activities of the Trust; education of our members with meetings, speakers and tours, and education of a wider sphere with publications. We act to show approval and support for projects which preserve our heritage and we take an opposing position to those projects that we feel are not consistent with the objectives of the Trust. Thanks to the cooperation of our members, we have made progress in both areas. Membership at five hundred and seventeen has been maintained.

The themes of our regular Thursday night meetings have covered a wide span in both time and place, from "Early Acadian Life" to "A Holiday on the Canals of England". Dr. Peter Waite, our speaker at our annual banquet, entertained us well and at the same time gave us an insight into life in nineteenth-century Halifax. The decision to restore the 1867 Confederation Building on Cheapside for the new quarters of the Art Gallery of Nova Scotia, preserves an historic building and at the same time provides a good central location for the gallery. The restoration of the walls of Province House and of the Confederation Building will further establish the heritage aspects of this historic area.

The organised walk through the newly-developed area of Hemlock Ravine not only reminded us of the activities of the Duke of Kent when he was not designing martello towers, clocks or churches, but also showed us the natural beauty of the area from well-constructed walkways. Congratulations to the City of Halifax. Two tours this year went to Sherbrooke Village and Kings County. A number of our members enjoyed an organized tour of the stately houses and castles of Scotland and northern England.

In the publication area, we had a new best-seller, "Researching a Building in Nova Scotia". Progress has been made in the preparation of a revised edition of "Founded Upon a Rock", our first publication, now out of print. Our quarterly newsletter, "The Griffin" continues to keep us informed of the activities of the Trust and thanks to the consistent contributions of some of our members, gives us vignettes of the history of the province.

The height of the buildings on Brunswick Street has been a recurring theme within the Trust for twelve years. Consistent pressure from the Trust finally resulted in the passing of a resolution by the City Council to restrict the height of new buildings to approximately the height of the School Building at the corner of Brunswick and Sackville Streets. The building under construction on the opposite corner will reflect these restrictions.

Our nominees, Elinor and Philip Walker, were recognised with an award by Heritage Canada at their annual meeting, held this year at Saint John, New Brunswick, for the excellence of their restoration of the Walker House in Shelburne.

This year will be remembered in the history of heritage in Halifax as the year the Hart House was torn down. The Trust supported the strong representations made by the Friends of the Public Gardens to preserve what was an excellent example of Victorian architecture. The City has lost an enhancement to this corner of the City.

Acaciacroft - the Planters' Barracks at Starr Point was the central theme of a tour of houses in the Wolfville Area. The Trust supported the efforts of the Port Williams Group to preserve the heritage aspects of this early building.

This year the by-laws of the Trust were amended to strengthen the financial management of capital funds left to the Trust. A committee of five, chaired by the vice-president, now has responsibility for the management of the property and capital funds of the Trust. Efforts to set up the Macdonald Property in Windsor as a heritage house have not been successful. A proposal to sell the property is now being considered. We acknowledge with appreciation a bequest from the estate of Mrs. Mildred McClaren for the support of the work of the Trust.

As a volunteer organisation, the Trust has received excellent support from its members. Our successes are very dependent on the efforts of a relatively small group. The appointment of an executive officer, with adequate office space, has added greatly to the support of this group. Mrs. Audrey Crawford serves us well in this capacity.

Fred. Matthews.



NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT dated May, 1986.

Nominations are as follows:

Past President.

Dr. Fred W. Matthews

President

Mrs. Lucille Stewart

Vice President

Dr. L.W. Collins

Secretary

Miss Edith Clare

Treasurer

Mr. John MacLeod

Programme Chairman

Mam collins (interim)

Newsletter Chairman

Miss Maud Godfrey

Membership Chairman

Mrs. E.E. Shatford

Projects Chairman

Mrs. Elizabeth Pacey

Publications Chairman

Margaret Ross

Resources Committee

Board Nominations:

Retiring 1989

Miss Shirley Elliott

Mrs. Doris Butters

H. Pollett.

Mrs. Joyce McCulloch

Ms. Karen Smith

You will note that two positions on the Executive and some Board positions remain unfilled. Your committee wish to complete the Executive positions prior to completing the Board nominations. The committee will be proposing additional names to the Executive shortly.

Respectfully submitted

IAN F. MCKEE Chairman, Nominating Committee

Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia Financial summary for 1985.

	Revenue			Expenditures		
	1984	1985	i	1984	1985	
	2053.67			18017.88	4355.00	
	4768.83			122.30		
Tours/Program:				15573.34		
Projects:	5100,65	102.	00	13539.97	1859.68	
Newsletter:	0.00	0.	00	1541.95	2845.38	
Travel:	ଅ.ଅଅ	Ø.	D D	700.00	0.00	
Donations:	710.00	1857.	25	700.00	1050.00	
Miscellaneous:	ପ. ହାହ	0.	00	252.00	330.00	
Office:	165.75	321.	65	11346.60	8206.17	
Interest:	27609.59	27125.	28	2.22	121 21121	
Totals:	51644.81	48151.	66	61794.04	28043.12	
Revenue less ex	koenditure	25:	1984	-9977.19		
			1985	20108.54		
Assets at year	end: 19	985	1984	4 1983	1982	
Land:	600	200	60000	a 60000	60000	
Buildings:	1519	984	151984	4 55000	55000	
Investments:	285	571	258445	5 272195	239733	
Books:	286	522	28628	2 10171	11200	
Bank accounts:	25	566	1743	3 4211	15060	
Totals:	5287	743	498394	4 401577	380933	

- Note: 1. Revenue and expenditures in relation to accounts maintained for the MacDonald House in Windsor are not included in this summary. The 1984 financial summary showed an excess of revenue over expenditure for these accounts in the amount of 166.67.
 - 2. Book inventory has not been adjusted to reflect sales during the fiscal year.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

Total - May 1, 1	986		466
Life Memb	ers	19	
Halifax C	ity Council	13	
Dartmouth	City Council	15	
Single Me	mbers	128	
Student M	embers	3	
Family		66	
Group		14	
Senior Ci	tizens	158	
Senior Co	uples	50	
	_	466	

19 gune 1986 — 500 paid members?
Respectfully submitted

BETTY SHATFORD Membership Committee Chairman



FUBLICATIONS REFORT

In lieu of a report from the Publications Committee we append a list of publications of the Heritage Trust. A revised edition of Founded Upon a Rock is in preparation.

Researching a Building in Nova Scotia.

An Album of Drawings of Early Buildings in Nova Scotia.

Lakes, Salt Marshes and the Narrow Green Strip. Nova Scotia Heritage Colouring Book. The Prince and Hollis Buildings.

A Sense of Place.

Seasoned Timbers, Vol.I - Annapolis Valley. Seasoned Timbers, Vol.II - South Shore.

Seasoned Timbers, Vol.II - South Shore. West House, Brunswick Street, Halifax.

Rogers' Photographic Advertising Album: Halifax

PROJECT COMMITTEE REPORT

The main project in the past year has been the opposition to the twenty-one storey hotel proposed by 20th Century Developments for the site of the Keith Building (Green Lantern), Barrington Street.

A brief was given at the Public Hearing on August 21, 1985; Heritage Trust stated that "the proposed development is not compatible with the designated heritage buildings on Barrinton Street". On Halloween City Council approved the project in a close vote. In November, the Board of Heritage Trust decided to appeal the decision to the Nova Scotia Municipal Board and lawyer John Merrick was hired to prepare the case. There were three co-appellants (The Bean Sprout, Limited, the Eye Level Gallery and Atlantic Filmmakers Cooperative) along with Heritage Trust.

However, in April the four appellants decided to withdraw the appeal because of the added legal cost in proving 'aggrieved party' status before the Board.

Respectfully submitted
ELIZABETH PACEY
Projects Committee Chairman



NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE REPORT

Issues of the Griffin published this year were as follows:

- June 1985, Vol.10 #2, which contained the 1984/1985 Reports of the Trust;
- September 1985, Vol. 10, #3;
- December 1985, Vol. 10, #4; and
- March 1986, Vol. 11, #1.
- A June 1986 issue is planned which will contain Trust Annual Reports for 1985/1986.

I wish to thank my committee members, Lucille Stewart and Doris Butters, for their very significant contributions to the Griffin, Audrey Crawford for her assistance on many occasions, and the Nova Scotia Museum for printing three of our four issues so attractively.

The Newsletter Committee thanks Trust members who have contributed articles to the Griffin and urges all members to send in items of interest about heritage concerns and events in any part of the Province.

Respectfully submitted

MAUD GODFREY Newsletter Committee Chairman

PROGRAM COMMITTEE REPORT

I wish to thank all members of the Trust and special guest speakers who have contributed to the program for the past year - and to Betty Shatford for driving me on the pretour trips to arrange the programs.

- Sept. 7 Day tour to Sherbrooke Village and the official opening of Greenwood Cottage, with a Victorian Fashion Show.
- Sept.17 V.W. Howland 75th Anniversary of the Royal Canadian Navy,
- Sept.21 Day tour of Valley Homes Kentville to Grand Pré.
- Oct. 17 Parks, Grounds and Hemlock Ravine by a member of the Public Gardens staff.
- Oct. 26 Annual Dinner at the new Sheraton Hotel with Special guest speaker, Dr. Peter Waite.
- Oct. 19 Hemlock Ravine Walk.
- Nov. 21 Mrs. Joan Payzant, DMS., on Holidays on England's Waterways.
- Dec. 19 Mr. Bernie Riordon, Director AGNS., AGNS Lives-New HOme and Future Direction of the Art Gallery of Nova Scotia, followed by tour of Galleries.
- Jan. 16 Dr. John Godfrey, President of King's College, on Banks Island and the Franklin Expedition Revisited.
- Feb. 17 Heritage Day
- Feb. 19 Lewis Payzant, DMS., the Inclined Plane and the Shubenacadie Canal, Past, Present and Future.
- Mar. 20 Prof. Roger Dial of Dalhousie University New Wine in an Old Province The Grand Pré Winery.
- April 17 Mary Sparling, Director of Mt. St. Vincent Art Gallery Heritage Aspects of the Mt. St. Vincent Gallery Exhibits
- May 15 Dr. Cynthia Neville, History Dept., Mt. St. Vincent University on the Life and Times of Medieval England and Scotland.
- June 19 Annual Meeting and Election of Officers for 1986-87

Respectfully submitted

PAMELA COLLINS
Program Committee Chairman

RICHMOND HILL FARM COLLEGE ROAD, WINDSOR

On College Road stands one of the most attractive farmhouses in Windsor. A long driveway bordered by elms leads to the house which stands on a knoll. Nobody knows who built the house which is at least one hundred and fifty years old. When Lt. Col. Gordon MacDonald, the present owner, restored the farm in the 1950's, he found various foundations. At one time, there had apparently been many farm buildings. One foundation was discovered six feet underground at which point two silver candle snuffers were unearthed. It is believed there was originally an Acadian French farm here.

In January 1843, Johnson and Twining of Halifax offered the farm for sale. It was then owned by Francis Singer. Between the early 1840's and the late 1850's, John Otis King, son of Rev. William Colsell King, owned this farm. Then about 1856, John W. Maxner and his uncle Andrew Maxner, purchased the property. They paid \$20,000 for it, and the community predicted their ruin. In addition to regular farming operations, John Maxner planted orchards and cultivated strawberries. Contrary to local predictions they prospered. The house was in the Maxner family for many years. Andrew Maxner lived to be one hundred years old, an esteemed member of the community.

Later owners have been puzzled by evidence that at one time a day school may have been held in the house. In the attic were found desks and other objects related to school activities.

When the MacDonald family bought the house, it was badly in need of repairs. Across the front was a verandah, mainly of trellis, which they removed replacing it with two bay windows and a simple doorway. The old kitchen has become a living and recreation room and, with the added porte-cochère, it serves as the main entrance. The MacDonalds have furnished the house with much old furniture which greatly adds to its charm.



REPORT ON RICHMOND HILL FARM, WINDSOR, NOVA SCOTIA

to

The President, Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia.

Herewith please find the comments on Richmond Hill Farm as requested. These may be considered an expansion of the report dated August 29, 1976, that I prepared for Dr. Phyllis R. Blakeley, then President of the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia. Since I have not been, at any time, a member of a committee charged with the care and administration of Richmond Hill Farm, I, alone, must bear the responsibility for the comments contained in these reports.

By way of preface, I wish to note that I believe that the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia has attempted conscientiously to carry out the terms of the thoughtful and generous bequest of the late Mrs. Gordon Macdonald with respect to Richmond Hill Farm, Windsor, Nova Scotia.

Time and circumstances now require that the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia must seriously consider disposing of this property in whole or in part.

Since accepting the bequest, following probate, the Heritage Trust has carried out such prudent and responsible actions as the following:

- (a) Renovated and restored farmhouse and ensured its maintenance.
- (b) Appointed a property administrator, pro tem.
- (c) Arranged for consistent tenancy of farmhouse.
- (d) Arranged tours of building and grounds for members of the Heritage Trust, as well as picnics on grounds, especially in early years of ownership, in order to familiarize members with nature and extent of Mrs. Macdonald's bequest.
- (e) Offered a room in farmhouse for use of local historical society.
- (f) Arranged for early inventory of contents of building.
- (g) Endeavoured to maintain basic bequest for nearly a decade.

While it is an attractive nineteenth century farmhouse with some 68 acres of farmland, Richmond Hill Farm has presented problems from the beginning of its existence as a property of the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia.

A preliminary inspection indicated that the farmhouse would require considerable rehabilitation. The farmland itself appeared to have deteriorated, if earlier reports of successful use of this land may be taken as evidence.

The building and site lacked an adequate water supply, a problem that has yet to be remedied. A main source of water has been a rainwater cistern in the cellar.

Snow clearance in the long drive leading to the house would appear to present both difficulty and expense. The ownership and maintenance of this driveway is further complicated by an apparently unresolved argument that a duly established right-of-way exists along this driveway to another property at the rear of the Richmond Hill Farm.

While an attractive example of its kind, it is unlikely that this building would have, or indeed could have, qualified as a heritage building of museum quality. Nor in my judgement, would its inherited collection of furniture and decorative items, while comfortable and attractive, have qualified Richmond Hill as a 'heritage home', although as a unit, it has considerable sociological significance and charm as the retirement home of a professional military officer and his wife.

It must also be noted that the various actions taken by the Heritage Trust, its Board and Executives to date to dispose of a major portion of the furnishings of the house have, in my opinion, now nullified much of the stated intention of Mrs. Macdonald's bequest.

In conclusion, it may now be fairly said and shown that the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia has made an evident and conscientious effort to carry out the terms of Mrs. Macdonald's bequest of Richmond Hill Farm to the Heritage Trust.

It would, therefore, now appear, that after due and prudent process, the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia might well consider offering Richmond Hill Farm, its building, selected contents of the same and a determined acreage of land for sale, possibly under appropriate and acceptable covenant, at the best appraised value. Further, that the remaining acreage of farmland either be retained and rented at suitable rental for farming purposes or sold at best market value, bearing in mind the possibility of a sub-division being granted at some future date in view of its proximity to the town of Windsor.

While it is possible that this house and property might be sold properly and without challenge, a thorough report should be prepared that will complete Dr. Toward's excellent review of the Heritage Trust's stewardship and document, in satisfactory detail, such matters as the following, before any final action is taken by the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia to resolve the future of Richmond Hill Farm:

- (a) A thorough deed search, including the present standing of any alleged right-of-way through the property. This to be complemented by an approved, professionally executed land survey of the property.
- (b) Application by the Trust for such Court Order or legal confirmation and direction as may be deemed necessary and prudent in order to meet any real or anticipated challenge to the Heritage Trust's chosen course of action.

- (c) Early appraisal of the building, selected contents and land to be offered for sale by at least two qualified appraisers whose professional standing has not been prejudiced by present or past association with the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia and its activities.
- Dr. Lilias Toward's very valuable and perceptive report of 1st April 1986, has provided the best summary to date of the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia's stewardship in the handling of Mrs. Macdonald's bequest to the Heritage Trust. It would appear, however, that there are a number of loose ends that need tying up at the earliest possible date. A detailed and confirmed record of such of the contents of the Macdonald home as have already been disposed of is, apparently, not yet available. Similarly, an equally detailed and confirmed documentation is also required of all contents of the house not so disposed of which are still the property of the Heritage Trust, notwithstanding their current location(s). It may be, for example, that, with the best of intentions, some former officers or members of the Heritage Trust may still be holding, in temporary protective custody, items from the Macdonald home whose current whereabouts are unknown to the present Board and Executive of the Heritage Trust and who would now be happy to be relieved of their onerous responsibility at the earliest opportunity.
- (e) Before final action is taken, the membership of the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia should be duly informed of the action proposed. After appropriate resolutions have been passed by the Board of Trustees and confirmed by a quorum of members at a regular meeting, or, if necessary, at a properly called special meeting of the Heritage Trust, Richmond Hill Farmhouse and part or all of its associated acreage should be advertised promptly for sale, preferably under Multiple Listings. Legal advice will have to be sought well in advance if any covenant is proposed or involved as a term of sale.
- (f) All monies realized, after expenses, from the sale of Richmond Hill Farm should be carefully invested so that the Principal remains appropriately invested while the Interest is applied prudently in a manner best calculated to promote the policies and objectives of the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia. The responsible administration of such resources would, I think, prove an acceptable, moral and compatible secondary response to the evident interest the late Mrs.Gordon Macdonald took in the future of the Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia as reflected in her generous gift of Richmond Hill Farm to the Heritage Trust "as long as the same may be deemed possible and advisable".

Respectfully submitted LOUIS W. COLLINS 30 April, 1986.

ANNAPOLIS ROYAL '86

Annapolis Royal, the birthplace of Canada, is the 'in' place to visit, with its charming inns, friendly bedand-breakfast accommodations, and excellent restaurants.

Throughout the season a wide variety of events has been arranged in the Annapolis Royal area, with two historic parks, museums and wonderful gardens to afford added pleasure.

June 14	Heritage Foundation Auction - something for everyone.
June 14-15	Roger Savage will conduct a watercolour workshop in the Historic Gardens and Fort Anne Park.
July 5	An Art and Antique Auction.
July 12	House Tour - "Old Houses Renovated for Young Families".
July 13	Arts Council Garden Party in a private garden over- looking the Basin at Port Royal.
Aug. 2-3-4	Antique and Craft Fair with dealers from throughout the Maritimes.
Aug. 4	Natal Day Parade.
Aug. 6	Historical Association supper meeting at the Port Royal Habitation.
Aug. 16	Flower Show by Champlain Garden Club.
Aug. 23	Garden Party at the Historic Gardens, when the De Gannes-Cosby House, home of Jim How, will be designated a Provincial Heritage.
Aug. 24	Photographic Trip to Kejimkujik National Park with Leo MacDonald.
Sept. 6	Costume-making Workshop in preparation for the Arts Council Ball.
Sept. 26-27- 28	Annapolis Arts Festival III, with craft demonstrations, Costume Arts Ball, and Readings by famous authors.

Every Saturday morning the Farmers' Market is alive with activity.

You can golf and lunch at the Golf Club.

See "Neptune's Theatre" - the first play in American - at the King's Theatre.

Or watch the sun go down from Delap's Cove after a stroll along the Wilderness Trail.

VISIT ANNAPOLIS ROYAL THIS SUMMER!

HISTORY COURSES AT MOUNT ST.VINCENT -

Musique Royale, an August festival of period music in historic buildings across Nova Scotia, will launch its first season with a gala concert and reception in two heritage settings on June 17.

Sponsored by the Heritage Trust, this special evening concert, performed by Musique Royale's artistic director John Grew, and David Sandall, harpsichord, and Valerie Kinslow, soprano, will be held in the historic Red Chamber of Province House. A reception will follow in the recently-restored Halifax Room of the City Hall on Grand Parade.

During Musique Royale's August Festival, four outstanding groups of musicians who specialise in music of the 17th and 18th centuries will perform: The New World Consort from Vancouver; Ensemble Arion and Duo Seraphim from Montreal; Edmund Brownless, Cologne, and John Grew, Montreal. Several of the musicians, including the artistic director, are native Nova Scotians. They will each play a series of four concerts, held in four areas of Nova Scotia - in Middleton at Old Holy Trinity Church; in Liverpool at Trinity Anglican; in Halifax at St. Paul's. Cape Breton the concerts will rotate between St. Georges, a fine 18th century church and the historic Lyceum Theatre, both in Sydney; as well as St. Matthews Church in Inverness and St. Margaret's in River Denys.

Explaining the link between Musique Royale and the Heritage Trust, Lucille Stewart says: "We take an interest in Musique Royale because we believe it will bring to life our wonderful historic buildings with music played for people the way it was in the past. It is entertainment that will reach out to people of all ages and increase their enjoyment of the historic settings, the music, and especially of their cultural heritage."

For further information please call 445-2756 or 429-0614, or write to Musique Royale, P.O.Box 902, Truro, N.S. B2N 5G6

Among the courses offered by Mount St Vincent are several of interest and uthose who plan to join next year's Trust Tour of Stately Homes and Gardens in some west Britain from Wales to Cornwall.

Dr. Nina Konczacki - who will lead the tour - gives the following courses. Each course is divided into two halves consisting of three lecture hours and each half is worth a half credit.....

Social History of European Women from the Classical World to the Reformation (#206 from September to December.

Social History of European Women from the Reformation to the Modern Day (#207); from January to April.

History of Childhood: The European Experience (#281); from September to December.

History of Childhood: The North American Experience (#282); from January to April

Social and Cultural History of Tudor and Stuart England (#310); Sept. to Decem

Social and Cultural History of Englandthe Eighteenth and Nineteenth Centuries (#311) from January to April.

Courses in Fine Arts are as follows: Art History I, Pre-history to 1400 (#102 from September to December;

Art History II, 1400 to Present (#103); from January to April.

Fee is \$146 per half unit course, or may be audited at half of the full rate. Reduced fees for Senior Citizens.

There are no examinations or papers twrite for auditing of courses.

Metro Transit runs special buses between Dalhousie University and the Mount for the convenience of students.

For detailed information call 443-445 or write to the Admissions Officer, Mour St. Vincent University, 166 Bedford Highway, Rockingham, Halifax, N.S., B3M 2J6.

DEADLINE:
for SEPTEMBER issue:

August 1, 1986



HERITAGE TRUST TOUR TO CHURCH POINT/ANNAPOLIS ROYAL

		Friday, July II to Satur	day, July 12/86
	day, July		
	:00 a.m.		
	:15	Bus picks up Dartmouth passenge	
10	: 30	Rest stop and coffee break, Ann Museum, Middleton	apolis valley Macdon ald
12	:30 p.m.	Arrive Church Point. Meet Prof.	A. Deveau, Universite
		Ste.Anne. View photographs	early Acadian settlers
		and recently opened Universi	
1:	: 30	Chowder Lunch (in Offer) at Uni	
		members of La Societe Histor	
	: 30	Presentation by Acadian Singers	
	: 00	Guided Tour, Sainte Marie,	
	: 30	Bus leaves for Mountain Gap Inn	
5	:00	Arrive at Inn - walk grounds, s	
		Rates: Double occupancy, 2 do	
	. 20	person, plus tax; Single occ	
	: 30 : 30	Dinner at Inn at own expense, p	
	day, July	Slide Presentation by Jim How o	in History of Annapoliskiver
7.30	- 8:30	Breakfast at Inn at own expense	
	45 a.m.	Bus departs for Annapolis Royal	
	:15	Annapolis Royal - Visit open Fa	
		Market House Gallery of Nova	
10:	: 00	Begin Annapolis Royal Heritage	
		Historic Houses, by bus	
12:	30 p.m.	Lunch at Historic Gardens Resta	
٦.	30	Gardens and lunch (in Offer) Board bus and continue House To	
	30	Tea, sandwiches and cake at Bap	
٥.	. 50	Royal (included in Tour tick	
4:	00	Board bus and view two addition	
		route to Halifax	
7:	00(appro	x)Arrive Lord Nelson Hotel, Hali	fax
-			
	Chur	ch Point/Annapolis Royal Tour -	
		DEADLINE FOR APPLICATION - JUNE	27/86
Na	me		Phone #
7	13		
AC	ldress		Postal Code
Re	gistrati	on Fee, \$5.00 each	x \$5:00 =
		return \$34.00 each	x\$34.00 =
	own car		
		ap Inn - Pay direct	
En	trance F	ee, Historic Gardens \$1.00 each	x \$1.00 =
ні	storia H	ougo Mour Micket including too	w \$12 00 -
пт	Storic n	ouse Tour Ticket, including tea	x \$12.00 =
Tw	o lunche	s, Middleton coffee break,	
		\$11.00 pays for all three	x \$11.00 =
-			
			Total
Bu	s tour 1	imited to 46 people	*

Make cheques payable to Heritage Trust of Nova Scotia

Seniors in the Metro area, as well as seniors visiting the area during July, will have an opportunity to explore something old and something new. St.Mary's University is sponsoring Summer for Seniors for two sessions - the first the week of July 21 to 25 and the second the week of July 28 to August 1.

Computer Awareness is the 'something new' in this year's program. This course has been put on in response to seniors' requests for information about computers. It includes an opportunity to see the inside operation of a computer, try hands-on work on the computer, software applications, and beginning steps in computer programming.

LOCAL HISTORY WITH DR. LOU AND PAM COLLINS will include a one-day excursion to the South Shore, as well as special lecture topics on Halifax printers in the late 18th century, outstanding women in Victorian Halifax, and a discussion of the Halifax Explosion.

Registration fee is \$10.00 (non-refundable). Course Fee including excursion is \$50.00. Persons may participate in only the day trip to the South Shore for a fee of \$15.00.

Interested persons should contact Continuing Education, St. Mary's University, Halifax, N.S., B3H 3C3 (429-9780, local 2140) for further information.

SUMMER FOR SENIORS

July 21 - July 25 July 28 - August 1

COMPUTER AWARENESS

Hands-on in the microcomputer lab: find out how to operate computer *with Marc Masson

LOCAL HISTORY

Women in 19th century Halifar Local Printers South Shore Historic Building *with Lou and Pam Collins

CONTACT:

Continuing Education Saint Mary's Universe Halifax, Nova Scotis B3H 3C3

429-9780 loc. 21'





HERITAGE TRUST OF N. S.

1579 DRESDEN ROW-

HALIFAX, N.S.

B3J 2K4